Second Baptist Christian **Preparatory School**

Volume No. 2 Winter 2017

DEAR PARENTS AND SUPPORTERS OF SBC PREP.

We've completed the first half of the school year! Time goes by quickly when you're working hard, having fun, and seeing progress.

One of our goals this semester is to complete the Library Project. A partnership has been formed with Delta Sigma Theta, Sorority, Inc.; Delta Kappa Gamma, Sorority, Inc. and volunteers from First Baptist Church and Second Baptist Church. Other community members are welcome to join in as we work to sort and organize the books purchased and donated to the school.

We met on Dr. M. L. King Holiday as a tribute to his legacy of service, unity, and love. The next work session is scheduled for Monday, January 23rd from 4-6 at First Baptist Church.

For more information on the Library at SBC Prep or Project R.E D. (Read Every Day), please call the school office (803) 502-0710

Teresa L. Pope, Director.



Mrs. Williams, Dr. Pope and Mrs. Curry sort picture books.

Congratulations!

"A" Honor Roll Second Quarter

Khloe Key-Barner Jordyn Walker Jayson McClary Royce Bush Solomon McDowell **Tavion Woodley**

Tiana Bush Lauren Pope Gabrielle Davis Jordon Robinson Mykyla Harrison Gabrielle Smith Niobi Smith Eli Johnson

"A-B" Honor Roll

Elijah Parker Jeremiah Brooks Jordan Sease Chase Small Ty'Rique Williams

Layla Higgins **Braxton Jones**

Charity Hall

Carson Johnson

Braxton Jones

Perfect Attendance – Second Quarter

Khloe Key-Barner Brycen Joseph Joshua Brooks **Robert Kelly** Samiya Coleman Lauren Pope Charles Davis Jr. Karson Stroman Gabrielle Davis **Braylen Smith** Emmanuel Dennis Samya Tarver Ameerah Grant Kensley Walker Ahmari Hester Tre Washington Carson Johnson Abrianna Toney

Chanelle Williams **Tony Williams**

CLASSROOM NEWS

3K

HAVE YOU HEARD ABOUT AMBER LAMB AND BUTTON BEAR? THEY ARE OUR PRESCHOOL MASCOTS! AMBER LAMB AN BUTTON BEAR HAVE BEEN HELPING THE BOYS AND GIRLS LEARN THE LETTERS AND SOUNDS.

HAVE YOU HEARD ABOUT OUR ANIMAL FRIENDS? WE MEET A NEW ONE EVERY WEEK AND THEN WE HAVE A REVIEW WEEK. THE CHILDREN LOVE IT!

WE ARE VERY PROUD OF OUR LITTLE ONES IN 3K. THEIR BRAINS ARE LIKE LITTLE SPONGES. YOU MAY NOTICE THAT YOUR CHILD'S COLORING IS IMPROVING, AS STAYING IN THE LINES GETS EASIER WITH EVERYDAY PRACTICE. A GOOD FOUNDATION IS BEING ESTABLISHED HERE AT SBC PREP.

OUR 3K CLASSES ARE EXCITED ABOUT LEARNING. REMEMBER . . . "TRAIN UP A CHILD IN THE WAY HE SHOULD GO; AND WHEN HE IS OLD, HE WILL NOT DEPART FROM IT." Proverbs 22:6.

THANK YOU FOR ALL THAT YOU DO, GOD BLESS YOU.

MRS. M. PARKER

Ms. T. Starks (Mrs. D. Parks)

WE ARE HAPPY TO WELCOME MS. PARKS BACK TO OUR STAFF!



The children have made a smooth readjustment to school after the break. We are pleased with the progress made by your child thus far. The children have learned the sounds of the vowels, consonants, blends and are learning to sound out complete words. You can help your child by taking time to listen to him/her sound out blends and words at home. A good foundation is being established. The excitement of learning this year is preparing your child for our 5K program. We are sure you are proud of your child's progress this year.

We anticipate an interesting and profitable year right through the last day. Thank you for your cooperation.

Ms. Walker and Ms. Pontoo

It's hard to believe that we've already entered another year. However, I am praying that 2017 will be a peaceful and prosperous New Year for everyone. The students have worked hard and learned a lot. On the contrary, there's a lot more to be learned. Everyone is excited about science, progressing in reading, doing excellent in spelling, and working hard in math. 2016 was a very good year for developing their minds and I'm optimistic they'll build upon what they've already learned. Our goal is to prepare them today for their future, so they're well prepared no matter where they go after they leave SBC Preparatory School.

"We know that all things work together for the good to them that love God, to them who are called according to his purpose". Romans 8:28

Mrs. Moore

FIRST GRADE NEWS

DUR VIEWS ON FIRST GRADE

HARRISON: "WE LEARN ABOUT MATH AND MONEY. WE LEARN ABOUT GOD AND THE SEASONS".

LAYLA: "IN FIRST GRADE WE READ A LOT OF BOOKS. WE HAVE FOUR PAPERS TO DO EVERY DAY. WE MAKE THINGS. WE DO SCIENCE TOO. ALL OF US HAVE FUN IN CLASS".

GABRIELLE: "IN FIRST GRADE WE DON'T TALK. WE HAVE LOTS OF WORK TO DO. WE LEARN A LOT IN FIRST GRADE. WE SAY PLEASE AND THANK YOU. WE GO TO MUSIC."

MIKYLA: "WE LEARN HOW TO COUNT. WE LEARN ABOUT FAMOUS AMERICANS. WE LEARN BIBLE VERSES. WE LEARN ABOUT GOD."

CARSON: "WE LEARN DETAILS IN FIRST GRADE. WE LEARN 2 PINTS EQUAL 1 QUART. WE LEARN SPANISH. WE LEARN THE HALF DOLLAR. WE LEARN DUR SONGS".

KHLOE: "WE DO MATH. WE ADD MONEY. WE READ IN CLASS. WE WORK HARD".

AMEERAH: "I LEARN ABOUT MONEY. I LEARN TO DO CURSIVE. I LEARN TO COUNT. I LEARN MANUSCRIPT. READING BOOKS IS FUN."

CHARITY: "I LOVE READING. I LOVE SCHOOLWORK. SCHOOL IS FIN "

MS. WILLIAMS





Mrs. Brown's Hula Hoop Contest Winners: Gabrielle Davis. Tavion Woodley and Lauren Pope

2ND-3rd Grade

It is hard to believe this school term is half-way over. What a wonderful year this has been!

My students and I have enjoyed doing creative book reports, mini science projects, and we also wrote a book that was published. The book is entitled "All About Me".

It was interesting reading about their favorite family members. We are getting ready now for the Black History program. "Shh!" I don't want to spoil the fun so I can't tell you what we are doing. Don't be surprised if your name is mentioned in our presentation. God, bless you and keep you. "Unto thee, O Lord, do I lift my soul. O my God I trust in Thee: let me not be ashamed, let not mine enemies triumph over me." Psalm 25: 1-2

Ms. Brown

PTO News:

Order your yearbook today. Order forms have been sent home. If your form has been misplaced, you may request another one. The cost is \$20.00 if ordered before 2/06/ 2017.

**School Choice and Academic Celebration 9:00 AM in the Gathering Place on Friday, January 20th, 2017. Students must wear school uniforms. Each student will be provided with a scarf to wear for the celebration. **